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Upper Peninsula Power Company 
(a :~uh~idJary ,~r w p s  Resources Corporation) 
P.O. Box  1900l  
Green Bay, Wl 54307-9001 

December 28, 2005 

SENSITIVE INFORMATION NOT FOR PUBLIC DISCLOSURE 

FERC Project Nos: 10856,10854,1864, 10855, 2402, and 2506 

Ms. Magalie R. Salas, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
Mail Code: DTCA, HL 21.3 
888 First Skeet, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20426 

Dear Secretary Salas: 

According to the approved Cultural Resource Management Plan for the Escanaba Hydroelectric 
Project (FERC Project No. 2506, the Historic Resource Management Plans for the Cataract, (FERC 
Project No. 10854), Prickett (FERC Project No. 2402), Bond Falls (FERC Project No. 1864) and 
Au Train (FERC Project No. 10856) Hydroelectric Projects and the Historic Properties Management 
Plan for the Dead River Hydroelectdc Project (FERC Project No. 10855), Upper Peninsula Power 
Company (UPPCO) is submitting this annual report outlining all of the archaeological activities for 
2005. 

The completed survey work for 2005 was associated with anticipated ground-disturbing activities (See 
Appendix 1). UPPCO is still awaiting final reports for some of the survey work. Preliminary reports 
for this work are enclosed. The final reports will be Included in the 2006 annual report. 

UPPCO also completed the required review for disturbance to archaeological sites on the Escanaba 
River Hydroelectric Project as part of the annual exotic species monitoring surveys on August 4, 
2005. No impacts were identir,~:l. 

For the year 2006, UPPCO anticipates the completion of some additional archaeological survey at the 
Bond Falls Development (part of the Bond Falls Hydroelecthc Project). According to the approved 
Histodc Resource Management Plan for the Bond Falls Hydroelectric Project, UPPCO will complete a 
shoreline erosion survey for amhaeologlcal resources. 

UPPCO does not at this time anticipate completion of any additional survey work at any of the other 
hydroelecti'ic projects, but will most-likely need to survey areas as a result of ground-disturbing 
activities under normal operation. 

Should you have any questions relative to this material, please contact Shawn Puzen at 
(920) 433-1094 at your earliest convenience. 

Sincerely, 

Tern/P. Jensky 
Assistant Vice President - Energy Supply Operations 
for Wisconsin Public Service Corporation 
Telephone: (715) 355-2047 

syx. 

cc- Ms. Peggy Harding, FERC - Chicago Ms. Connie Granroth, UPPCO - UISC 
Mr. Sherman Banker, SHSW (two copies) Mr. Brian Conway, MSHPO (twelve copies) 
Mr. Robert Meyers, UPPCO - UISC Ms. Joan Johanek, WPSC - D2 
Mr. Gil Snyder, WPSC - D2 
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